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Welcome Visitors and Guests�

If you are a visitor to Saint Jude the Apostle Parish, we want you to know how very welcome you are.�

If you are interested in joining Saint Jude or simply would like to learn more about our parish, please feel free�

to call Gary Heun, our pastoral minister, at 414�258�8821.�

Pastoral Staff�

PASTOR ……………………………………….…...414�258�8821�

� Fr. Michael Erwin�

� *merwin@stjudetheapostle.net, x225�

� Fr. Emmanuel Udo (In residence from Nigeria�on Sabbatical)�

� *eudoa5080x@gmail.com; 414�258�8821 x229�

� Fr. Mark Obeten (In residence from Nigeria�Doctoral Studies)�

� �   414�258�8821, x231�

PARISH OFFICE ….414�258�8821……FAX: 414�258�7371�

� Office Hours 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM     Monday�Friday�

� Mr. Gerald Stilp, Director of Administrative Services�

� *gstilp@stjudetheapostle.net, x233�

� Open for applicants, Director of Finance�

� �

� Sr. Dianne Engelhart, SSND Parish Office Assistant/Secretary�

� *dengelhart@stjudetheapostle.net, x224�

� Mrs. Patricia (Patty) Turdo, Accounting Assistant�

� *pturdo@stjudetheapostle.net, x234�

SCHOOL ……414�771�1520………FAX: 414�771�3748�

� Mrs. Catherine LaDien, Principal�President�

� *cladien@saintjudeschool.net�

� Ms. Mary Ferguson, Assistant Administrator�

� *maryferg@aol.com�

MAINTENANCE ………………………………..…414�318�0485�

� Mr. Rick Anderson, Supervisor�

� *randerson@saintjudeschool.net�

PASTORAL COUNCIL OFFICERS & TRUSTEES�

� Mr. Greg Gundzik, Pastoral Council Chairperson�

� Mr. Steven Gorzek, Trustee/Secretary�

� Mr. Tom Mullooly, Trustee/Treasurer�

LITURGY/MUSIC OFFICE …………...…………414�258�8821�

� Mr. Michael Batcho, Interim Director of Liturgy & Music�

� *mbatcho@stjudetheapostle.net, x226�

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE …….…   …414�258�8821�

� Mr. Gary Heun, Director of Religious Ed/Pastoral Associate�

� *gheun@stjudetheapostle.net, x230�

THRIFT SHOP�

� Mr. David Heckendorf, Manager�

� *dheckendorf@stjudetheapostle.net�

�

Monday, Oct. 4��St. Francis of Assisi�

Jon 1:1��2:2, 11; Lk 10:25�37�

6:45� † Loretta Muench�

Tuesday, Oct. 5��Weekday�

Jon 3:1�10; Lk 10:38�42�

9:00� † Richard Bielefeld�

5:15� † Robert C. Westfall III (Novena Mass #6)�

Wednesday, Oct. 6��Weekday�

Jon 4:1�11; Lk 11:1�4�

6:45� † John R. Dunn�

Thursday, Oct. 7��Our Lady of the Rosary�

Mal 3:13�20b; Lk 11:5�13�

9:00� † John L. Toohey�

Friday, Oct. 8��Weekday�

Jl 1:13�15; 2:1�2; Lk 11:15�26�

6:45� † Deceased members of the Sensenbrenner Family�

Saturday, Oct. 9��Weekday�

Jl 4:12�21; Lk 11:27�28�

8:15� † John R. Dunn�

5:00� † Robert Goodnetter�

Sunday, Oct. 10��28th Sunday in Ordinary Time�

Wis 7:7�11; Heb 4:12�13; Mk 10:17�30�

9:00� The Parish�

11:00�† Cy and † Jane Mary Jung�

Mass Intentions for the Wee

�

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK / COMMUNION�

FOR THE SICK�

Notify Gary Heun when a parishioner is unable to attend 

church due to age or prolonged illness, or if someone is having 

an upcoming hospitalization.�

Please contact Fr. Mike Erwin at 414�258�8821, x225 if 

you wish to arrange to receive the Sacrament of the Sick.�

MARRIAGES�

By appointment with priest at least 6 months in advance.  

You must be a registered member of the parish.  Weddings are 

not scheduled during Lent.�

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION�

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available after the 8:15 

AM Mass on Saturdays.  Confessions are heard in the North 

Cry Room with the option of using a confessional screen or 

sitting face�to�face socially distanced from the priest.  Those 

waiting for confession should line up in the center aisle of the 

church while maintaining social distance.�

Reception of the Sacrament may also be requested by 

calling the parish office to make an appointment.  Arrange�

ments will be made for either the pastor or one of the resident 

Nigerian priests to assist you.�

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM�

Parents of children for Baptism should be registered parish 

members.  Contact Gary Heun to register and to schedule a 

date.  Parent instruction class is required before Baptism.  

Classes are held on the first Wednesday evening of odd�

numbered months.�

Gary Heun, Director of Religious Education and Pastoral 

Associate, can be reached at 414�258�8821 x230.�

Rosary with abuse survivors hosted by Awake Milwaukee�

Thursday, October 7�

12:00 PM on Zoom      Sign up at: awakemilwaukee.org/prayer�



We will surely get to our destination�

if we join hands.�

�Kyi, Aung San Suu�
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It’s Not Good for Us to Be Alone�

     The first instruction from God to us humans, as named 

in our first reading, states that it’s not good for us to be 

alone.�

     The Gospel then shows what profound loneliness looks 

like � divorce.  Divorce happens to couples who have had 

a taste of love but something happened from the begin�

ning of the marriage, or after some years have passed, that 

made this love too much of a distant memory.  This is 

profound loneliness � to be all alone after having a taste 

of having been with someone. �

     Two weekends ago, when we last heard about Jesus’ 

care for children, he warned the disciples about the sin of 

competition.  When we think that our group is better than 

others and we are worried of our role in the group, we 

tend to be focused less on others and this causes our 

relationships to fall apart.  In other words, our self�

protection through competition ultimately leaves us very 

lonely.�

     Jesus is trying to remind us of the abundance that God 

is sending.  Last weekend we heard how the disciples 

were envious that people they didn’t know were able to 

perform miracles in the name of Jesus.  God wants to give 

us many more miracles than we are prepared for, if only 

we have faith the size of a mustard seed and stop being so 

competitive.�

     At a recent school Mass the kindergarteners were 

present for the first time this year.  When a lively song 

was being sung, they all started dancing.  No one had the 

heart to tell them that we don’t do that here.  This was 

such a simple miracle that God was able to give us 

through the hearts of children.  This miracle tells us that 

God is at work for us and we are not alone.�

Fr. Michael Erwin�

St. Jude Parish Survey�

     Hello members of the St. Jude Parish and School.  As 

your new pastor I am eager to get your assistance setting the 

direction of the parish for the next six years.  Our pastoral 

council has helped me by putting together a survey which I 

ask you to take.  You can take the survey now by clicking 

the link below or copying and pasting it into your browser:�

�

https://forms.gle/JsUEw9qouvcf359WA�

�

     If you are unable to use the link, paper copies of the 

survey will be available in church from September 25

th

 

through October 3

rd

.  The survey will close on October 10

th

.   

We will share the survey results and discuss their inter�

pretation at the annual meeting on Wednesday, November 

17

th

 at 7:00 PM.  A summary of the results will also be in 

the church bulletin.�

Thank you for this contribution to your parish,�

Fr. Michael Erwin and Pastoral Council�

Director of Finance Leaving�

     Melinda Morris, our Director of Finance at St. Jude 

Parish, has announced that she is leaving this position as of 

September 24

th

, 2021.  She has been a trusted overseer of 

many matters of finance, human resources and beyond and 

so will be greatly missed.�

     Therefore we are announcing an opening for a full�time 

position.  The title of this position is Director of Adminis�

trative Services with focuses in finance, human resources 

and stewardship.  If you, or someone you know, wishes to 

apply for this position, please contact Fr. Michael Erwin at 

the St. Jude Parish Offices by calling 414�258�8821, x 225.�



�

The Infirm and the Homebound�

As always, let us pray in a special way for all those who are 

homebound or recovering from an illness or surgery.�

Fr. Jeff Loebl, S.J., Carmen Singleton, Caesar Prospero,�

Rosella Janquart, Theresa Ulrich, Bev Kreul,�

Wanda Baker, Don Washburn, Louise Stemo,�

Michael Sasada, Elizabeth Handrich, Polly Westfall,�

Dorothy Schneider�Fuelling, Emily Winter,�

Helen Bielefeld�

�

Our Faithful Departed�

Bridget Murray, wife of Patrick Murray�

Born to Eternal Life on September 19, 2021�

�

All Those Who Serve to Protect�

Please pray for our service men and women, who are serving 

both at home and overseas, and their families.�

�

If you would like to add the name of a St. Jude parishioner to 

our prayer lists, please call the parish office at 414�258�8821.�

Let Us Hold In Prayer . . .�
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Prayer During a Health Crisis�

Compassionate and Loving Father, in the face of confusion 

and concern impart to us the calm of your presence.�

In You, allow us to find hope and healing.�

Be with those who serve the sick and give them Your caring 

hands.�

Be with those who lead and give them Your Spirit of wisdom.�

Be with those who have fallen ill and give them Your 

comforting heart.�

Wrap your arms around our world and hold us in your love.�

Allow us at this time of trial to then serve as instruments of 

that love to all we meet.  We ask this in Your Name.  

Amen.                                                                            ©LPi�

Seek and Find Book Club�

     Please join us on Tuesday, Oct. 19

th

 at 10:00 

AM in the parish offices.  We are going to 

discuss St. Joseph and His World by Mike 

Aquilina along with the Love section of Seasons 

of Your Heart by Macrina Wiederkehr.  Macrina 

Wiederkehr's book contains meditations which 

hopefully supplement our reading of the book about St. 

Joseph, which will be the main subject of discussion.  New 

members are always welcome.  Contact Beth Valdes at 262�

278�8860 or user987b@ att.net with any questions.�

Food Pantry News�

     Our monthly food pantry collection for The 

House of Peace and Tosa Food Pantry is this 

weekend.  Items may be placed in the food 

collection baskets located near the south 

entrance of the church.  Please, no expired 

items.  Boxes for monetary donations will be 

located on the communion rails at all Masses during the same 

weekend.�

     Both pantries welcome your donations of low fat, low 

sugar, and low salt healthy foods.  All donations should be  

non�perishables, such as: canned tuna, chicken, corned beef, 

peanut butter, soups, vegetables, cereals etc.  Personal care 

items are accepted as well.�

Thank you for your generosity!!!�

Center in Elm Grove Offers Renewal�

     Challenging times, like the ones we are going through, have 

silver linings if we look hard.  They offer us a rare opportunity 

to rearrange priorities and live life more authentically, more 

abundantly, and more spirituality�filled. If it’s time to start 

anew for you, Firstfruits might be just the place to do that.�

     The Firstfruits fall schedule of both in�

person and Zoom offerings is finalized 

and available on our website.  We hope 

you will consider joining them.  For more 

information and to register, please go to 

firstfruits.info/events.�



Invite to Red Mass on Wednesday, Oct. 6

th

�

Mass:� 5:15 PM at the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist�

Reception & Dinner:� Wisconsin Club�

Tickets:� $60/individual�

� � � � $35/Student�

Table Sponsorship:�$650 for a table of 8�

� Available by contacting Brian Tokarz at bct@mtfn.com�

Celebrant:�

� Most Reverend Jerone E. Listecki�

� � Archbishop of Milwaukee�

Faithful Servant Award:�

� Patricia J. Gorence, �

� � Magistrate Judge, Eastern District of Wisconsin, Retired�

Keynote Seaker:�

� Rick Esenberg�

� � Founder and President, Wisconsin Institute for Law & Liberty�

Individual and student tickets for the reception and dinner can 

be purchased online at:�

  https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2021�annual�red�mass�and�

dinner�tickets�167115421725?aff=ebdsoporgprofile�
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St. Jude Thrift Shop News�

End of Summer $5.00 Bag Sale�

October 2

nd

 9:00 AM � 1:00 PM�

Sale includes:�

�� apparel (men’s, women’s, kids’) and entire stock of shoes,�

�� selected household items, toys, and jewelry�

Sale does not include: seasonal items (Halloween, 

Thanksgiving, Christmas), school uniforms�

�

Grand Opening: Saturday October 9

th

 9:00�2:00 PM�

�

New Store Hours:�

Wednesdays (beginning October 13

th

): 10:00 AM � 4:00 PM�

Saturdays (beginning October 9

th

): 9:00 AM � 2:00 PM�

�

Volunteers are needed.  Please contact Sr. Dianne 414�258�

8821 or email David at dheckendorf@stjudetheapostle.net�

�

The donation shed will be available beginning October 3

rd

.�

October 3rd, 2021�

Respect Life Sunday�

Boy Scout Troop 125 to Sell Wreaths�

     After all of the Masses during the week�

ends of October 9/10 and 16/17 boy scouts 

from Troop 125 will be taking orders for 

Christmas wreaths.  If you have questions, 

please contact Deb Schill at 414�975�0210.�
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Catholic Charities in Wisconsin�

About Us�

     Catholic Charities mission to "provide service to those in need, 

to advocate for justice and to call upon others to do the same" has 

been the core of our work since 1920.  Building upon this, we 

measurably improve the lives of those we serve and empower them 

to reach their full potential.  When we accomplish this, lives are 

transformed and the benefits to the community can be exponential 

starting by improving the quality of life one person at a time.�

     We have been reaching out to our community for nearly a 

century now.  Our organization is dynamic �� growing, adjusting 

and changing as the needs people struggle with have evolved for 

decades.  Today we continue to respond to the changing needs 

within the communities of the ten counties of Southeastern 

Wisconsin.  Our programs and services are available to anyone in 

need, regardless of race, religion, country of origin or financial 

circumstances.�

Mission Statement�

     Inspired by Christ's call to serve, our mission is to provide 

service to those in need, to advocate�for justice and to call upon 

others to do the same.��

Vision Statement�

     Our vision is to improve the lives of those we serve, to empower 

the most vulnerable, and to help reduce poverty through quality, 

compassionate, and effective human services.�

Core Values�

�� Life and Dignity of the Human Person � Every person has worth 

and dignity because every person is created in the image and 

likeness of God.�

�� Call to Family, Community and Participation � We realize our 

dignity and rights in relationship with others.�

�� Rights and Responsibilities � People have a fundamental right to 

life, food, shelter, health care, 

education and employment; they 

also have the responsibilities to 

respect the rights of others and 

work for the common good.�

R.C.I.A.: Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults�

     R.C.I.A. is for adults who are interested in being baptized a Catholic 

Christian, or are already baptized in another Christian denomination and 

wish to become Catholic, or for adult Catholics who wish to be Confirmed.�

     The format this year is quite flexible.  The sessions can be virtual or in 

person with the safety precautions of social distancing and the wearing of 

masks.  The day and timing of the sessions are adaptable as well.�

     Please contact Rob Hoffmann (Cell: 414�828�2038) or Fr. Mike.�

Invitation to the Community of St. Jude the Apostle Parish�

Do you know a family member or friend who might be interested�

in this conversion process?�

Would you be willing to sponsor a candidate?�

If so, please contact Rob Hoffmann (Cell: 414�828�2038) or Fr. Mike.�

�� Preferential Option for the Poor 

and Vulnerable � The moral test 

of a society is how it treats its 

most vulnerable members, 

including in the arena of public 

policy.�

�� The Dignity of Work and Rights 

of Workers � People have the 

right to decent and productive 

work and fair wages.�

�� Solidarity and Collaboration � 

We are one human family and 

are called to work globally for 

justice, both individually and in 

the context of parish and 

community.�

�� Care for God's Creation � The 

goods of the earth are gifts from 

God for which we have a 

responsibility as stewards and 

trustees.�

��Information taken from https://www.ccmke.org/

Catholic�Charities/AboutUs.htm�

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINE Submit articles, announcements and flyers via email to 

dengelhart@stjudetheapostle.net before noon on the Friday prior to the next weekend’s 

publication.  Please see the parish calendar on our website: www.stjudeparishwauwatosa.org, for 

the actual deadline date, which changes especially around holy days/holidays.�


